
0 V / ! Q 
Statement made by Mr. R. Venu, First Secretary 

at the Working Group on Indigenous Populations 
[Fourteenth Session] 

on behalf of the Delegation of India on July 30, 1996 

Vo 
Madam Chairperson, 5—̂  

Permit me at the outset to congratulate you on your re-
election as Chairperson of this extremely important Working Group 
and extend our warm greetings to you as well as all the 
distinguished members of the Working Group. I would like to also 
utilize this opportunity to reiterate our firm commitment to the 
cause of indigenous peoples around the world. 

2. Madam Chairperson, we have noted with great attention the views 
expressed by you in the Working Paper on the concept of "indigenous 
peoples" and we cannot but express our disappointment over your 
conclusion that the concept is not capable of a precise definition. 
On our part, we would like to reiterate our belief that such a 
definition is not only possible but also essential if the cause of 
the "indigenous" has to be taken forward. 

3. The central issue here is 'who* is indigenous and "who is not" 
and this is a matter of 'fact', not mere 'perception'. If 
perceptions alone were important, the view of many might be that the 
indigenous peoples of the world have no problems and they fully 
deserved the subjugation they were subject to. Similarly, Madam, 
if 'self-identification1 is to be the centre piece of a 
determination process for the 'indigenous', we will very soon have 
neo-Nazis stalking these forums and claiming rights as the truly 
indigenous Aryans of Europe. Not to mention the Boers of South 
Africa who were here last year. 

4. In general terms "indigenous" is a concept which can be 
understood only by contrasting it with the "non-indigenous". The 
concept of "indigenous peoples" as is being currently examined 
within the framework of human rights however has a clear historical 
context associated with the subjugation of people through a process 
of settling down in countries by foreigners during the period of 
imperialism and colonial expansion. It is characterized by the 
plunder and total decimation of the local populations, their land, 
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their culture and their resources. This reality cannot be ignored. 
Let us not forget how the issue of the indigenous peoples has 
acquired its well deserved prominence today on the international 
agenda, what were the concerns which prompted this rise into 
limelight and who were the peoples whose problems were given voice 
to by Rigoberta Menchu, you and others. By avoiding the critical 
issues of identifying through a definition the actual beneficiaries 
of the concept, the Working Group will only lose its focus on the 
human rights questions of the truly indigenous peoples and get 
enmeshed in a perpetual and futile debate over history. 

5. We believe that a pragmatic definition which reflects 
realities should be attempted by this Working Group and arguments 
over short distance aggression, long distance aggression etc. only 
contribute to obfuscating the issue. There is no reason why a 
definition which distinguishes "tribals" from "indigenous" should 
lack scientific or logical credibility. The logical extension of 
any attempt to equalize 'tribals' with 'indigenous' would be to say 
that all 'non-tribals' are ' non-indigenous' . Evidentally, this is 
an untenable assertion. 'Tribal' refers to a social structure and 
the concept of indigenous has nothing to do with social structures. 
All tribals may be indigenous but all indigenous are not tribals. 
The 'tribal' structure used to characterize the social pattern of 
most ancient societies. Over the course of history, the majority 
have left it behind while some still retain it. To equate 'tribals' 
with 'indigenous' would mean denying the large majority of non-
tribals their genuine status as 'indigenous' and this I am sure is 
not the intention of the Working Group. Finally, on the question 
of cultural distinctiveness, Madam, may I point out that in a 
country as diverse as India a multitude of "culturally distinct" 
groups co-exist side by side and have done so since time immemorial. 

6. To conclude, we firmly believe that an exercise in definition 
is possible and necessary. This should be attempted quickly so that 
this debate can be set aside and the problems of the "indigenous" 
addressed with all our collective energy. 

Thank you. 


